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 Heard about Town 

-Or- 

Upcoming Events 

Marty has something he has been working on to share 
with us when we start meeting in person again………  

 

---------------------------------------------------------- 

February will be another stay home and stay warm month! 

---------------------------------------------------------- 

Did I mention seven weeks to our next meeting? 

 

 

Boy does this look familiar!!!!  Hahahaha 

 

For Many of us this is reality, ……….However, Marty, Linda, Ed and his grandson don’t let a bit of cold weather slow          
them down.  It looks like they had a nice drive around the Lebanon Town Green on January second 

 
    

 

Martin took Herbs T for a ride 
around the Lebanon Green. 
Fairly good day for it. Then took 
the back roads home       



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I ran into a dilemma with my ’24 coupe that came out of a Connecticut valley tobacco barn.  All four tires were, …. 
completely shot.  The sidewalls were beyond rotted, you could look right inside the tires and see the blown out 
inner tubes.  I didn’t want to simply roll the car around on the metal rims and ruin the rims, and I didn’t want to 
invest in a set of new tires simply to be able to move the car in the yard, and trip to “Hersey” didn’t yield a set of 
“roller tires”. 

    Then I had the idea, …… could I repair the ties?, …. At least well enough so they would hold air and let me move 
the car?  After some thinking, and trial and error I came up with a plan.   I first sewed the two sides of the split 
sidewalls together with some twine and a baseball stitch.  (This was just to hold things where they belonged 
temporarily.)  Then I used regular Weldwood “Contact Cement” and brushed it on the inside of the tire, then laid in 
a layer of fiberglass cloth. Repeating this on both the inside and outside of the tire allowed me to build up and 
repair the blown out section of the tire.  I also did this where the sidewalls were particularly rotted. 

   So far this has given me a set of “roller” tires that hold air for about $30. 

     

              
 

Remember, seven weeks to our first in person meeting of 2022!! 

If anyone has a place to go just let Marty and Ed know (or here) and we will pass it on. 



  

George King has provided an update on his wonderful Orient car restoration.  Thank you George! 
 
So, I will now bring you up to date with the Orient project. 
  

                                            
  
The main focus on the Orient was the chain that is used to connect the transmission to thee differential.  
  

                                           
  
This photo shows the chain on the car and also shows our two problems with this.  If you look at the bottom of the 
sprocket on the differential, you will see that the chain does not fit tightly as it should.  The other problem is that the 
chain is not straight.  In fact, the chain struck a part of the chassis.   The vertically positioned chassis rod was actually 
damaged by the chain hitting it. 
  



                                          
  
In this photo, Charlie and I are removing the small sprocket for the transmission drum.  Charlie would machine the face 
of this sprocket to make it fit closer to the drum. 
  

                                                           
  
The reason that the chain did not fit properly on the sprockets is because the rollers are .625 in OD.  We have 
determined that the proper size is .5625.  Charlie made a tool to disassemble the chain links so we could remove the 
rollers and replace them with those of the correct size. 
  

                                             



  
I was able to purchase tubing with the correct ID and OD.   The problem was that the tubing came in three foot long 
sections.  Frank made a cutter that fit on his lathe and could always be reset to cut the came length piece of tubing.  He 
made 80 rollers for our chain. 
  

                                                   
  
While working on the chain by passing it on from one to the other, we went to work on creating rods and pivot plates to 
move the parts on the transmission for the low speed and reverse drums of the transmission.  Here you can see Charlie 
and Frank working on one of the test plates.  The plate will tighten the transmission bands on the drums.  The plate has 
several holes in it so we can test a variety of control rod lengths to we what works best.  These parts were not with the 
car when I bought it.  We have had to invent ways to control our car.  
  
In the above photo you can also see a three foot aluminum measuring tool.   This tool is lying against the points on the 
sprocket to check our alignment changes.  
  

                                            
  



This is one of the transmission drums which are made of cast iron.  The bronze shaft that passes through the drum is 
attached to a bronze plate that is turned by the gears.   The shaft firmly holds the sprocket which is press fit into the 
bottom of the shaft hub.  It turns in whatever direction the bronze plate is moved by the gears.  The sprocket then 
moves the differential which then moves the wheels. 
  
You can see the outside surface of the sprocket that Charlie faced in his lathe.  I used a die to cut threads lower on the 
shaft.  I pressed the sprocket onto the shaft and hold it down with the nut seen to the right.  The threaded end of the 
bronze, which now protruded from the nut, was reduced in height by Frank on his milling machine.  
  
The two links that are shown below, connect the T-shaped plate shown above to the bands mounted on the 
transmission drums.  When the diver pulls or pushes the transmission control lever, which is above the steering tiller, it 
turns the T-plate which pulls one of the band tightly around the drum.   This makes the car move forward or backward 
depending which drum is stopped.  
  

                                 
  
Now, here is some new information for you. 
  
I am a member of the AACA and the Westerly (RI) / Pawcatuck (CT) Region.   Most of the members of this chapter buy a 
car and enjoy it by driving it to club events.  They are a nice group of people but I don’t think that many of them restore 
cars.  The president of the chapter ask me if I would make a presentation about the Orient and invite the Orient Crew to 
join me.  I accepted and asked four of the crew to join me and present their own experiences with the car.   We were 
well received by an enthusiastic audience.   We were also join by Gregg Anderson who is a member of the Metz 
organization in Waltham Mass.   He video taped the event. 
  
Now, here is a bit of new news that will be especially appreciated by George Albright.  Since the Orient is getting close to 
completion, I have been looking for a new project.   Since it was built so close to where my family lived, I decided to buy 
another car built by Charles H. Metz.   I have purchased a 1915 Metz 22.  Now all I have to do is run out to Michigan and 
pick it up. 
  
So, this is where we are today.  We are still working on the chain and making a new packing gland for the transmission 
shaft.  
  
--- George 
 

 

 



 

I Thought I would continue to share some excerpts from this early “Cyclopedia”.  I think it is an interesting perspective 
from the time when the Model T Ford was truly cutting edge technology and just starting to roll out of the factory as the 
latest in modern technology.   

 

 

 



 

 



 

……….To be continued…….. 

 



 

 

 

 

 


